Village of Woodridge BOARD OF TRUSTEES Regular Meeting November 4, 2024

Present: Mayor Joan Collins, Deputy Mayor Leni Binder, Trustees Ronald Kates, Yaakov Levine. Absent: Asher Weiss.

Also Present: Attorney Jeffrey Kaplan, Chief John Calvello, Tom Decker, Brenda Cohn, Valerie Brown, and Myra Bennett.

Mayor Collins opened the meeting at 6:00 pm.

A motion was presented by Trustee Kates, seconded by Trustee Binder, to accept the Minutes of October 21, 2024 as presented.

Unanimous.

A motion was presented by Trustee Binder, seconded by Trustee Kates, to pay bills on General Fund Abstract in the amount of \$6,259.72, Water Fund Abstract in the amount of \$34,317.22, and Sewer Fund Abstract in the amount of \$16,340.08.

Unanimous.

There were no public comments.

Tom Decker reported that the DPW completed Glen Wild Road repairs and paving. Green Avenue has also been paved, the DPW will start the striping this week.

A motion was presented by Trustee Binder, seconded by Trustee Kates, to have the Woodridge Village Hall to be used as a warming station /shelter in case of an emergency; and to be listed on the American Red Cross, Western New York Region list.

Unanimous.

Brenda Cohn reported the Worker's Compensation bill came in slightly under budget.

A motion was presented by Trustee Binder, seconded Trustee Kates, to accept the Fiscal Year 2025, 1st Quarter Budget Report.

Unanimous.

Mayor Collins reported that the Christmas event will be held on December 6, 2024. The Hanukkah event will be held on December 26, 2024.

Mayor Collins announced that the Village of Woodridge was awarded another approved loan of \$750,000, and a grant of \$2,000,000; from the USDA Rural Development for the financing of repairs to the wastewater collection system. The \$750,000 loan is for 38 years at 2.375 %.

There being no further business, a motion was presented by Trustee Binder, seconded by Trustee Kates, to adjourn the meeting at 6:10 pm.

Unanimous.

Respectfully Submitted, Myra J. Bennett, Village Clerk